REDISTRICTING TASK FORCE
Regular Meeting
January 23, 1992

Messiah Lutheran Church
570 East Orange Grove Blvd.
Pasadena, California

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Bogaard at
7:20 P.M.

Present: William J. Bogaard, Chairperson
Susan Arcaris
Christina Cook
Edward Garlock
Marvin Greer
Ann Maria Hickambottom
Dr. James King, Jr.
Edward Mays
Joe Morales
Fred Register
Rosemary Schroeder
Paul Secord
Christopher Sutton

Absent: Elias Galvan
Edward J. Matys

staff: Victor Kaleta, City Attorney
Donald Nollar, Director PBHNS
Valora Johnson, Deputy City Clerk

PUBLIC COMMENT: Frank Rocha addressed the Task Force
with his concerns regarding the proposal process. He
felt that statements published by local media should be
minimized.

Chairman Bogaard referred to items of information handed
out to committee regarding memorandum from Don Nollar
reporting on the County redistricting effort. He
pointed out how alternate plans that are under
consideration impact Pasadena.

Paul Secord briefly commented on charts that were
distributed depicting percentage of voting age, district
population, and registered voters.




Don Nollar reported that the last day for having City
Council call for a special election in November was July
7, 1992.

CONSULTANT'S REPORT: David Ely of Pachtech handed out
maps and presented an overview of the census data.
Discussion ensued regarding minority voting and
equalization of population within the districts.

OLD BUSINESS: There was no 0ld Business pending.

Public Information consultant selection and discussion.
Fred Register presented the two minority owned firms of
Valencia, Maldonado & Echeveste and Nat Read as the two
finalists for final selection from committee.

Motion by Ed Garlock, seconded by Marvin Greer, to
approve the firm of Valencia, Maldonaldo & Echeveste for
the information consultant. (Motion Unanimously carried)
(Absent: Commissioners Galvan, Matys, Sutton)
(Abstained: Commissioner Hickambottom)

Chairman Bogaard suggested the Committee form a balanced
and represented group to work with the Consultant to
formulate our Public Relations outreach program.

It was recommended that Fred Register Chair this
committee with the following members volunteering:
Chris Sutton

Marvin Greer

Susan Arcaris

Christina Cook

Rosemary Schroeder

The Chairman suggested that each member look over their
schedule of meetings and report any changes to be made in
preparation for the next public outreach meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.
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